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27th November 2023 
 
Dear Parents, 
Please see details of events happening at school leading up to Christmas. 
 
Children’s Bingo  
On the afternoon of Thursday 30th November the children will be invited to take part in a Christmas 
Bingo. There is no charge for this but we ask that children bring a bottle for our bottle stall at the 
Christmas Fair. This can be a bottle of pop, shampoo, ketchup, juice, bubble bath etc. Thanks for 
your support in this. 
 
Adult’s Bingo 
Our popular Over 18s Christmas Bingo is back by popular demand and is also on 30th November 
from 7 pm. Tickets are priced at £5 and are available from the school office. Tea, coffee, soft drinks 
and snacks will be on sale on the night. There will also be a raffle. Thank you to some of our 
parishioners/nans who have done so much to support this event already. 
 
Enrolment Mass 
The enrolment Mass for children making their First Holy Communion this year will be on Sunday 3rd 
December at the 9.30 Mass.  
 
Carol Singing 
We have been asked to provide a choir for the WIRED Christmas lunch at the Community Centre 
on Wednesday 6th December. Also on that day a choir of children from KS2 will attend the Advent 
Service with other local Catholic schools at St Michael’s in Woodchurch. Then on Thursday 7th 
December we have been asked to sing at Morrison’s in New Brighton. 
 
Christmas Dinner 
This will take place on Thursday 7th December at lunchtime. If your child normally brings a packed 
lunch but you would like them to have a Christmas Dinner please contact the office by Wednesday 
29th November to place an order. On this day children should be in school uniform but can wear 
their Christmas jumpers instead of their St Paul’s jumpers in exchange of a pack of cakes for our 
Christmas Fair. 
 
First Forgiveness 
The children making their First Holy Communion this year will receive First Forgiveness after the 
morning Mass on Friday 8th December. 
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Late Night Movie 
KS2 are invited to return to school at 4.45pm on Friday 8th December for our very popular Late 
Night Movie. The cost is £5 per child and includes all refreshments. Payment must be made through 
Parent Pay. Children can return to school in their pyjamas and bring a sleeping bag or blanket. They 
should not bring any food, drink, mobile phones or hand held devices. All children must be collected 
from school at 7.15 by a responsible adult over the age of 18 from their contact list. NB. Children 
who have not been following our school rules will not be allowed to purchase a ticket for this event. 
 
Nativity Play – Foundation and KS1 
The Nativity Play takes place in the church on Wednesday 13th December at 2.15pm. There is no 
charge for tickets but there will be a Christmas raffle on the day. Two tickets will be sent home to 
each Foundation and KS1 family – you must have your ticket with you to gain entrance. Please note 
secondary school children will not be admitted to this event. 
 
Early Years Christmas Workshop 
Parents of children in the Twos Room and in Foundation 1 and 2 are invited to attend a Christmas 
Crafts workshop with their child in the hall on the morning of Thursday 14th December. Just come to 
the main entrance after drop off and have a cup of tea before the children come down to join you. 
 
Christmas Fair 
We will be running our fundraising Christmas Fair on Friday 15th December from 2pm. Parents are 
welcome to attend. There will be stalls, games, craft stalls and refreshments. There may even be an 
appearance from a very special visitor! Tickets for the prize raffle will be sent out soon and payment 
should be made through Parent Pay. 
 
KS2 Carols by candlelight 
This will take place at 4.30 on Monday 18th December in the church. All KS2 children can stay at 
school after 3.15 and will be brought through to the church ready for the start of the concert. Parents 
and parishioners are welcome to attend as the children tell the story of Christmas through readings 
and carols. Refreshments will be available in the Community Room after the event. 
 
Christmas Disco 
Our wonderful dinner ladies will be putting on a party lunch for all children on Thursday 21st 
December. Twos children will have their own party during their session. F1 children are invited to 
the party lunch if their parents would like them to stay. They should be collected from the main 
entrance at 12.30. There is no charge for the party lunch. During the afternoon the children from F2 
to Year 6 will have a disco in the school hall. Children can wear their own clothes for this day but 
usual rules apply – sensible footwear (no crocs or wheelies) no football kits, belly tops or ripped 
jeans. 
 
School finishes on Thursday 21st December at 3.15 and reopens on Monday 8th January 2024. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mrs C Fenna 
Headteacher 


